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Practice News
Dr Barker has joined the practice and we welcome him to the surgery. It is with great regret that both Dr Marshall and Dr Corner are departing us very shortly, and we will be recruiting a new GP. We wish them well in their new surgeries.

Home Visits
We encourage our patients to attend the surgery whenever possible, where we have the proper equipment and facilities available. On average a GP can see 4 patients in the same time take for a single home visit, therefore, requests should only be made for patients who are housebound or are too ill to visit the practice.
Visiting normally occurs after morning surgery. Therefore we ask that home visit requests are made before 10.00am, allowing the practice time to allocate the visits and plan for the workload on the day. Visits requested later in the day, which are not urgent, may be delayed until the following day. 


Appointment Times
Our GPs are allocated 10 minutes for each appointment slot. Therefore, the GP will usually only have sufficient time to deal with one problem in a safe and efficient way during the allocated time. If you have multiple issues to discuss, and feel you may need longer with the GP, then please discuss this with the receptionist as a double appointment maybe appropriate. This may prevent you being asked to make a further appointment. 

It is very difficult balance between length of time we can offer and how many appointments we provide. 
GPs do try their very best to run to time but sometimes can run late and this could be for a number of reasons beyond their control. Please be patient and check the Jayex board in the surgery which will display if a GP or Nurse is running late. 
If you arrive late for your appointment this also has an impact on the smooth running of clinical times, therefore, you may be asked to rearrange especially if you have missed your allocated slot of 10 minutes. 
Access

Following our last patient survey we made some changes to the way the appointments were released. We now have a significantly higher amount of appointments released for on-line booking. Some appointments are released at 6pm the night prior and then further appointments are released at 8.30am for same day appointments. 

These can be accessed via our website. If you require access to the online system then please ask a member of the reception team and they will be happy to assist.


Behaviour and Attitude
The surgery has noticed an increase in the amount of inappropriate and aggressive behaviour towards staff. 

The surgery has a zero tolerance policy for inappropriate or aggressive behaviour towards our staff. Our staff work extremely hard and are often under extreme pressures. Therefore we would be grateful if you would remain respectful to the team at all times.


Nurse Practitioner Appointments
The surgery has two advanced nurse practitioners working alongside the GPs. When phoning to book an appointment the receptionist will ask you to give them some indication of what the appointment is for. This allows us to direct you to the most appropriate clinician, with the shortest waiting time, which could be the Nurse Practitioner. 

Our Nurse Practitioners can diagnosis, prescribe and refer, so please bear this in mind when booking an appointment.

UTI’s

Following revised clinical guidance for the management of urinary tract infections (UTI’s). It is no longer possible to hand a sample into reception without having spoken to a GP or Nurse. 

If you believe you have a urinary tract infection (UTI), please speak to our receptionists who will ensure you booked appropriately with a clinician. 

Patients who Do Not Attend (DNA)
The surgery still has a high number of patients who fail to attend for their appointment. 

In January 2018, we lost 302 appointments due to patients failing to attend, and not notifying us. This equates to 80 hours of wasted clinical time each month. 

This is very frustrating and costly for general practice and can often mean patients will need to wait longer for an appointment, or will struggle to obtain an appointment at all. 

The practice is now taking proactive action to try and reduce this wastage. All patients who fail to attend more than 3 appointments within a 12 month period will receive a letter from the surgery. If further incidents arise, patients may be removed from the practice list.  
If you are unable to attend your appointment please inform us as soon as possible, as this appointment can be offered to someone else. You can also cancel appointments online. 


UTI’s
Following revised clinical guidance for the management of urinary tract infections (UTI’s). It is no longer possible to hand a sample into reception without having spoken to a GP or Nurse. 
If you believe you have a urinary tract infection (UTI), please speak to our receptionists who will ensure you booked appropriately with a clinician. 

Improvements
In the next few weeks you will notice some improvements happening within the surgery. We apologise for any disruption or inconvenience this may cause and would be very grateful for your patience and understanding while we complete this work. 

We will be having new doors fitted to the consultation rooms, new flooring throughout the waiting room and corridors, and new seating in the waiting room. The patients toilets will be updated making the disabled toilet more fit for purpose and this will also include baby changing facilities. We hope you will all be happy with our new improvements. 


Online Services
We offer online services for requesting prescriptions and booking appointments. If this would be of interest to you, please speak to our receptionists to obtain your secure username and password

The service can be accessed via our website, or by following the link below:

https://systmonline.tpp-uk.com  

Or by downloading the ‘SystmOnline’ app from the App Store. 

We have increased the number of appointments which are bookable online, and have seen an increase in the number of patients using this service. 

Electronic Prescription Service (EPS)
The practice uses EPS to send prescriptions electronically to a pharmacy of your choice. This makes the prescribing and dispensing process more efficient and convenient for both patients and staff.
The process is very simple. Patients nominate a pharmacy of their choice, and request their prescription from the practice in the usual way. Once processed, this will be forwarded automatically to the chosen pharmacy for collection. 

If this service would be beneficial, please contact the receptionists to select your chosen pharmacy.  

All new patients will be asked to nominate a chosen pharmacy on registration to enable this service. 


